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01/08/2021  10:07:322021/2323/P OBJ C M Catton The overall plans constitute overdevelopment of this site. One of the proposed flats has a tiny 

kitchen/diner/living/utility space.  These houses are only suitable for division into two flats or for retaining as 

good family houses.  Over-occupation causes problems with parking, noise and rubbish management, 

destroying the environment for all.

There seems to be an additional concurrent loft conversion application linked to this application which would 

further compound the over-occupation issue.

This development is entirely inapproriate for the location, and is likely to cause problems of the type 

experienced with No 17/19 Ebbsfleet Road culminating with police activity to eventually clear and close the 

house, now peacefully occupied courtesy of a guardian company.
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